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Greetings,         June 2013 

Our open house and the work involved is behind us now. We had over 30 people show up for 
the open house.  There was one couple who read about it in the newspaper and they spent the 
whole day visiting with us. They’ve even been back since then to spend more time with us. 

They’ve been telling everyone about us and 
trying to get us more support.  They’ve also 
given us a huge blessing by financing the 
roof paint we needed. Our multi color roof 
will be one color. We were also contacted by 
a local restaurant in the next town over, and 
they wanted to know what they could do for 
us. We sent them our wish list and they’ve 
been sharing it with everyone they know and 
they brought us large padded benches from 
the restaurant which we can use for living 
room furniture.  We’ve also had a few more 
local donations of money into The Fold bank 
account.  It’s such a blessing for all the 
support we’ve been getting.   

Sixteen people came from a Pretoria church and spent the day with the children. We had 
visitors from Kwalata, the game farm that donates meat to us. They brought gifts for the children 
and a huge amount of meat. The visitors were the ones who actually shot the animal and then 
donated the meat. We’ve had a problem lately getting meat, but the freezer is fully stocked now. 

School break started on the 21st of this month. We have lots of guests coming the second two 
weeks of the break. A group from our home church in the US and another group the week after 
coming from the UK. We plan on having our church group building some closets in some 
bedrooms for us, and the UK group will be painting a basketball/netball court for us, and playing 
sports with the children. Lots of great fun. Six of our children will miss out. Some of their family 
members have come to take them home for the school break. But it’s good that they’re getting 
some family time. Some of our children don’t even remember their family, as they have been 
here over two years and the family doesn’t visit. 

The week after the open house, we took the children to a family fun day at the local private 
school. The children had a blast. We also had a space to sell jewelry/jam and pass out our 
literature. We made some good contacts that day also. 

 



 

 

 

We had a new child join us. Her name is Mpho and she 

will be 7 years old next month. She is also Kamogelo’s 

sister. We are happy they can be together again. 

 

We had 3 birthdays this month, Lettah turned 2, Gadibo turned 10 and Jessica turned 8. 

 

 

Prayer requests:  The children who are visiting their family members, for a good visit and their 
safety. Teyani’s eye lesion. Short and long term volunteers.   
 
Praises:  Adam and Jennifer Hayes, our future helpers arriving on 26 July.  Local interests in 
The Fold continue to increase. Our visitors this month and next month.  Good turnout for our 
open house.  Meat donations. 

 

God bless,   
Paul and Micky Prince 


